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Minute of Meeting of Scottish Local Government Pension Scheme Advisory Board

COSLA offices, Edinburgh
11 October 2017

Board members present:
Willie McGonigle (Chair)


UNITE
Councillor Jim Goodfellow


COSLA
Councillor Richard Thomson

COSLA
Councillor Alasdair Rankin


COSLA
Councillor Simon Mountford


COSLA
Brian Strathie




Scottish Water
Stephen Smellie



UNISON
Dave Watson (Joint Secretary)

UNISON

Brian Gallagher



UNITE
Board members apologies

Councillor David Parker


COSLA
Tony Dowling




GMB
In attendance
Clare Scott




Lothian Pension Fund
Catherine McFadyen



Hymans Robertson
Bryan Smail




Directors of Finance 
Jonathan Sharma



COSLA
Kathy Cameron



COSLA
Brenda Campbell



COSLA

Observers
Lorimer Mackenzie



SPPA
Annette Greenslade



SPPA

Kimberley Linge



SPPA

1. 
Welcome and apologies
1.1

Willie McGonigle welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies were noted.
2. 
Nomination of Chair and Vice Chair
2.1 Councillors Jim Goodfellow, Rankin and Parker gave expressions of interest.  Councillor Goodfellow subsequently withdrew his interest.  The Board noted that the members remaining as nominees would be invited to submit profiles to be circulated to all the employers side Board members, with the aim of achieving the appointment of a chair by consensus.  It was agreed that Brian Gallagher be appointed as vice chair.
2.2 Post Meeting note – Cllr Alasdair Rankin has been appointed as Chair.

3. 
Conflict of Interest declarations

3.1 There were no potential or actual conflicts of interest noted.

4. 
Minute of last meeting and Matters Arising 

4.1 The Board agreed to the minute of the meeting of 21 April 2017, subject to some minor corrections to the list of attendees.  
4.2 The Board noted all matters arising were covered in the agenda.

4.3 There was some discussion on the structure review under this item.  It was clarified that the Pension Funds had not had sight of the review report, as agreed by the Board at their April meeting.  The Board had taken the view that Scottish Government Ministers needed to provide direction on how review should proceed, before anything could be shared more widely.  It was recognised however that quite a bit of time had elapsed since the review group reported and a response from Ministers is still awaited.  The review reports would however be circulated to the new Board members for their information.  

5. 
Scheme Advisory Board workplan – review of activities
5.1 Jonathan Sharma presented the updated workplan and members noted the progress made and that the current workplan items are addressed in the agenda.
6. 
Financial Report

6.1 Jonathan Sharma presented the SAB financial report.  It was noted that since the report was issued, the invoice for the work carried out by Ian Clacher has been received and paid.  This will be taken into account in the Financial Report to the next meeting of the Board.
7. 
Draft Annual Report
7.1 Jonathan Sharma presented the draft report and set out what further action was being taken to add information on scheme participation and the financial position of pension funds.  It was agreed that the presentation of the report should be considered, to strengthen the narrative on progress over the last year and the challenges ahead.  It was noted that it would be useful to see reference to the work done on the transparency of investment code as part of this.  It was agreed that further consideration would be given by the joint secretaries to look at ways to improve the content of the annual report.
8. 
Structural review – verbal update
8.1 Following on the points discussed on the structural review in the minutes of the previous meeting, Lorimer Mackenzie of SPPA gave assurance that a response from Ministers on the review options reports is expected soon.
9. 
Public sector pension governance review – action plan
9.1 There was discussion concerning the matters raised in the SPPA paper on this matter.  Lorimer Mackenzie noted that much of the discussion of the advisory board had been concerning investment issues.  
9.2 It was suggested that advisory boards needed to take a more balanced view in their discussions, to include matters relating to the regulatory element of local government pensions management.  It was pointed out that this was a legislative requirement of the 2013 Act and the regulators code of practice.  It was suggested that seeing evidence of work ongoing to meet this requirement in the pension funds would be beneficial.  It was also suggested that the SPPA paper was somewhat confusing as it referred to all funds in operation in Scotland, rather than spelling out the specific requirements for the SLGPSAB.  
9.3 There was discussion on the requirement for training and Jonathan Sharma noted that a training event was being arranged by one of the Pension Funds in the COSLA offices on 21 November.  It was agreed to make the information about the training event more widely available to SAB members.    
9.4 Other aspects of the SPPA paper were seen as of less relevance to the Advisory Board.  However, it was noted that there was a proposal to have pensioner representatives as part of the Advisory Board, as well as Pension Boards.  There was discussion on how this could practically be achieved, given the focus by all members on the existing local government workforce. 
9.5 In conclusion, the Board agreed that the joint secretaries would develop a governance action plan as part of the SAB’s workplan, with a view to bringing this back to the next meeting.  This would include proposals on formal training for Board members and improving communication with the SAB, Pension Boards and Pension Funds.
10. 
Pensions update
10.1 The Board considered an update paper on current Pension issues, including the final report from the FCA, State Pension Age and pension benefits for same sex partners.  These were noted accordingly.

10.2 With regard to the issue of pension benefits for same sex partners, Lorimer Mackenzie provided a verbal update on two prominent cases, being the Walker case and the Barber case.  The Walker case remains unresolved, until the Treasury provides an opinion on the matters of the case.  It was noted that all public sector pension schemes are interested in the outcome of the case.  With regard to the Barber case, it is subject to EU court consideration and at present it is anticipated that due to the cost of resolution, the discrimination identified in Barber is likely to continue.
11. 
SPPA regulations
11.1
Lorimer Mackenzie advised that it had been hoped to issue updated Regulations this month, however this is subject to delay.  It was further noted that the timescale for this to be done will be resolved.   It is understood that the new Regulations will become effective from 1 April 2018.
12. 
AOB
12.1
There were no matters of AOB.
13. 
Future meetings
13.1
The planned meeting on 29 November will not now take place.  Dates for future meetings in 2018 will be confirmed as soon as possible.
Minute of meeting 11 October 2017.doc

